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The EFF should apologise to Christians for its blaspehmous
Good Friday statement claiming that “the Palestinians are the
crucified, hanging body of Jesus today”, says ACDP leader Rev
Kenneth Meshoe in a media statement released yesterday.
“Jesus’ death on the Cross was an expression of the highest
form of love — He gave His life for the salvation of ALL
mankind. No person in history before or since Jesus has done
this. Palestinians are not being crucified.
“The EFF must issue an apology to all Christians for making
this comparison which is insidious, inflammatory, highly
offensive and blasphemous. Furthermore, Jesus was and is the
Messiah for ALL people; rich and poor, black and white, young
and old,” he says.

Meshoe’s statement continues: “Referencing the Palestinians as
‘Palestinians of Jerusalem’ is mischievous and outright
deceptive. Jesus was a Jew. Jerusalem has belonged to the Jews
for over 3 000 years, from the time King David first
established it as a city of Israel. Not only does the Bible
attest to this, historical writings and archaeology confirms
it.
“Israel is not a racist, murderous and apartheid regime. This
is a lie that the EFF continues to tell; a lie that I will not
address in this statement as organisations such as DEISI
International, the ACDP and other South African and
international organisations have refuted many, many times.
“I encourage persons not wanting to be deceived to research
the truth for themselves and, if given the opportunity to
travel to Israel to see the vibrant democracy that she is, to
do so!”
Referring to a call in the EFF Good Friday message for
Christians to pray for Libya where African slavery has been
revived, Meshoe says: “I agree that Christians (and people of
all faiths) should pray for Libya where there is a thriving
trade of African slavery.
“We should pray that God opens the eyes of the world to the
truth of what is actually taking place, and that He should
give Libya, Morocco, and other African nations, leaders who
are compassionate and who will not sacrifice the well-being of
their people for power and money.
“We should also pray that God brings to justice the Arab
leaders at whose hand Africans are being sold like animals.
Arab leaders who come from the same cloth as the Palestinian
leaders who would rather spend the billions of dollars they
receive from the international community to fund a mission to
destroy Israel instead of investing in the health, education,
and economic development of the Palestinian people. The EFF’s

failure to mention the perpetrators of the Libyan slave trade
or call the Palestinian leaders to account for the abuses they
inflict on their own people smacks of total hypocrisy.”
Concluding his statement Meshoe says: “Perhaps ignorantly but
likely with a hidden agenda, the EFF’s statement focuses only
on the death of Jesus Christ. Easter is the Christian
commemoration of His death and celebration of His
resurrection. Whereas it was His death on the Cross that paid
the debt for our sins, it is because Jesus rose from the dead
that we can have hope, healing, peace and prosperity. His
death and resurrection were also to reconcile man back to God.
Jesus’ ministry of reconciliations is a ministry that,
according to the Bible, we have been called to further.
“Reconciliation is an act and attitude the EFF would do good
to commit to and so reject their message of division and
violence. It is an act and attitude that the party should
encourage others to embrace. A reconciliatory approach that is
accompanied by godly wisdom will ensure that the challenges
faced by South Africa (including land redistribution) will be
overcome in a way that brings peace, true transformation and
prosperity for all South Africans.”

